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St. John is a Stewardship Parish *********************************************
March 7, 2010
                 Third Sunday of Lent 
Saturday, March 6

  4:00 – Mary & Joseph Peters – Memorial

Sunday, March 7

   8:00 – Joseph & Fernande Abruzzese- Memorial
   9:30 – Parishioners of St. John

 11:30 – Mary B. Doyle – 15th Anniversary

Wednesday, March 10

   6:30 – Donna McGrath – Memorial

Saturday, March 13

   4:00 – Francis Barry – Memorial

Sunday, March 14

   9:30 – Fr. Chris Adombilah – 1st Anniversary
 11:30 – Parishioners of St. John
Important Dates
Sun. 3/7 – Grade 10 Retreat at 11:30 – 3:30

Tue 3/9 – Thu. 3/11 – NO CCD classes

Wed. 3/10 - Mass – 6:30 & Confession after until 8:00
Thu. 3/11 – Mass – 6:30pm
Fri. 3/12 – Adoration – 6:00pm in Chapel

                  Divine Mercy Chaplet – 6:30pm

                  Benediction after Chaplet
Sun. 3/14 – Grade 2 Commitment Mass at 9:30
                           Refreshments after Mass

Religious Education News

Grade 10 (group 2) will have their Retreat on Sunday, March 7th from 11:30 until 3:30pm.  There will be NO Class for all GRADE 10 students on Sunday, 3/7 due to the retreat.  Grade 9 will meet at 6:00 as usual.
NO CCD Classes for grades 1-8 on 3/9, 3/10 & 3/11 due to early dismissal of school this week.

Grade 2
Sunday, March 14th at the 9:30 Mass, the 2nd grade children will be participating in a special “Commitment Ritual”.

All families are invited to attend and then join us for refreshments after Mass.

1st Reconciliation (Penance) will be on Friday, March 19th at 7:00.  This is for all 2nd grade children and their parents.

                    St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry

We thank you for your continued support of the food pantry. When you are shopping, the pantry needs spaghetti sauce, baked beans, canned fruit, jelly and canned carrots. Ketchup, mustard, mayo, deodorant, soap, T.P. and paper towels are always welcome too! 
Our Shared Treasure
February 28, 2010 Collection: $6,217.
Grand Annual Collection: $450.
Electronic Giving

In an effort to make it more convenient for parishioners to financially support our parish, please consider making offertory contributions electronically.  Rather than placing cash or checks in the collection each week, you now have the option to have a predetermined amount withdrawn monthly from your checking or savings account and it will be automatically deposited into the Parish offertory.  Transactions will be made on the 15th of each month.  To sign up or for more information please contact the rectory.
Grand Annual Collection

The Parish Grand Annual Collection began the weekend of November 14 and 15. A total of $43,641 has been collected to date. We are asking that each working family contribute $250. The Finance Committee realizes that some families cannot contribute the suggested amount while other families will be able to exceed it. Counting on your generosity, we are sure that we will be able to meet our goal of $52,500. Envelopes are on the ushers’ tables for your convenience.   
Catholic Appeal

This is Catholic Appeal weekend here at St. John.  Please join with Catholics in every parish who do their part for the Church throughout the 144 cities and towns of our Archdiocese.  God calls us to share what we have to help others.  Because of the economic downturn, support of the Catholic Appeal is even more urgent this year.  The Appeal brochure explains more about who benefits and where the money goes.  Please review the brochure, and then take a step up with a generous pledge.  Remember that God cannot be outdone in generosity toward those who sacrifice on His behalf.
        St. Vincent de Paul
The Boston Council of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul has tuition assistance grants for the 2010-2011 school year. If you have a child in grades 1-8 at one of the area parochial schools and are in need of financial assistance, we may be able to help. Please call the Rectory and leave your contact information. We will visit with you and help you complete the application process. Please keep in mind that all applications must be received by the Boston Council by April 1, 2010.

 
The Catholic Woman’s Club
Will meet on Wednesday, March 10 at 7 pm at Riddell Road.  Please wrap and bring one lb. of “something” for the Pound Auction. New members are always welcome!! 
Leadership Retreat 

St. John’s will hold its 5th annual Leadership Retreat for next year’s junior and senior class at the Craigsville Beach Conference Center (Cape Cod) from Sunday, August 1st through Thursday, August 5th.  There are only 18 spaces available, so call the rectory if you are interested in going on the retreat.
Lenten Journey
The children in the CCD program are invited to embark on our Lenten Journey.  Each week when they come to Mass they will be looking for a basket which will have an item that is a symbol of Lent and Easter.

There will also be a card that explains the symbol and an action item that the family should do during the upcoming week.  This Lenten Journey is a wonderful way of bringing the family together during this Lenten Season.  We are asking all the children to bring a non-perishable snack items (canned fruit, cookies, chips, popcorn, etc.) to give to the food pantry for this week’s donation.
300 Club Final Drawing for 2009-2010
Congrats to the Winners of the “big” 300 Club drawing : 

            $1,000 winner is – Austin (Bob) Lyons        

               $500 winner is – Maura Martin & Chad Sullivan
 $250 winners are: Jack & Phyllis Jezard



      William Andrews

                                 Harvey & Marie Day

300 CLUB RAFFLE

If you would like to become a member in the 2010-2011

300 Club just tear off the bottom and submit your application.  First drawing will be March 27th

-----------------------------------------------------------------------

NAME:____________________________________
ADDRESS_________________________________
ENVELOPE # IF KNOWN_______________

METHOD OF PAYMENT:
$60(  )     2 PMTS OF $30(  )      4 PMTS OF $15(  )

From our Pastor:
Dear Friends,

This weekend begins the Annual Catholic Appeal. I hope and pray that every member of St. John’s Parish will participate in this very important financial appeal.
The Annual Catholic Appeal is to the Archdiocese what the Grand Annual Collection is to St. John Parish.  More importantly, the Annual Catholic 
Appeal funds ministries that are vital to the life of the Church of Boston such as St. John’s Seminary in Brighton, which prepared me for priestly ministry and Blessed John XXXIII Seminary in Weston.  The Annual Appeal funds the Permanent Diaconate formation program which is presently educating and preparing for ministry two of our own parishioners - Chris Connelly and Joe Hopgood. 

The Annual Catholic Appeal funds all of the Central Ministries of the Archdiocese of Boston such as: Campus Ministries (colleges), The Catholic Schools Office, Child Advocacy Office for the protection of children, Cultural Diversity Office, Office of Ecumenical Affairs, Hispanic Ministry, Marriage Ministry, Pro-Life Office, Religious Education Office, the Pilot, Vocation Office, Cardinal’s Office, Clergy Personnel and Clergy Support, to name but a few.  These ministries and many others are vital to the life of the people of our large and diverse Church. 

One important and little mentioned office is the Facilities and Management Office.  When St. John’s was having so much trouble with the gutters that were installed in the summer of 2009, the Archdiocese sent an engineer to negotiate with the company that installed the gutters. As a result the company installed new gutters again at no cost to St. John’s.  As you know, St. John’s also received an amount of money (grant) that enabled me to deal fairly with employment issues last summer. 

The Annual Catholic Appeal’s is vital to the life and ministry of the Archdiocese. Our goal this year is $19,500.  If you have received an Appeal 
envelope in the mail, please fill it out, include your check and mail it back to the Archdiocese or put it in the collection plate.  If you have not contributed in the past year, please consider taking one of the envelopes that you will find in the pews and either fill it out at home and mail it in or fill it out right here in the church and put it in the collection plate. 

The theme of this year’s Annual Appeal is “Called to Love and Share.” It is a great explanation of what we are called to be as Catholics.

God bless,

Fr. Wally

